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IMPORTANT NOTE:  
General Membership Meeting 

& 
Centennial Kickoff Celebration 

SATURDAY, JUNE 18TH 
 

A s I start writing this article the inch of snow we had over 
night is melting and Spring will be officially be arriving 

tomorrow.   With the coming of Spring my thought start to fo-
cus on getting back up to the lake and enjoying all the summer 
activities.   My hope as you read this newsletter is that it would 

likewise help focus your thoughts to a wonderful summer up at the lake. 
 
The one question, I am sure you may have, as we start to open our lake places 
for 2016 is "what's the status of EWM?"  You may recall last August 20th 
Ted Johnson organized a dive party.  The divers and boaters topside did not 
find any EWM in and around the areas that were treated.  As a further check 
the Board hired PLM, the folks who treated 11 acres in the summer of 2014, 
to survey the areas treated to see if there are any residual plants in those are-
as.  In case you haven't heard by now NO EWM was found in the areas treat-
ed in 2014 and a reasonable buffer around the areas. 
 
Annual Meeting  
Over 60 folks attended our Annual Meeting, last August 8th at the Crooked 
Lake Town Hall.  In addition to an update from the Officers and Committees 
the annual election of officers and Directors was held with the results noted 
below:  
      President:  Ron Reich  Directors: 
      Vice President:  Bob Holman Steve Carlson 
      Secretary:  Janis Judd  Karna Kurtz 
      Treasurer:  Linda Snesrud  Dave Oleson 
 
Following the business meeting we heard a very engaging presentation from 
Lindsey Ketchel, Director of Leech Lake Area Watershed Foundation 
(LLAWF).  Lindsey expanded on the Mission of the Foundation "to promote 
activities that preserve and sustain the natural resources in the Leech Lake 
Watershed and neighboring region of North Central Minnesota, including 
Hubbard, Cass, Crow Wing, and Aitkin counties, for the use and enjoyment 
of current and future generations."  Specifically Lindsey discussed conserva-
tion easements and how they can be of value to protecting and preserving the 
Lake area.  Following Lindsey's presentation we enjoyed a pulled pork meal 
with all the fixings, thanks to Janis Judd and her kitchen helpers. 
 
2016 Goals/Tasks 
Over the fall and winter your Board of Directors have been busy developing 
Goals and Tasks for 2016.  The specific Goals along with supporting tasks 
are listed below in priority order. 
 
A. Organization Development  
 1. Designate Nomination Committee 
 2. Develop Officers Succession Plan  
 3. Establish 2016/17 Officers slate by June Meeting 
 4. Review/Upgrade Committees where needed 
 5. Dues Increase study Consider    
B. Continue to battle AIS EWM  
 1. Monitor and contain EWM 
 2. Develop plans/actions for other AIS types   
C. Increase LWA members and volunteers   
 1. Every property owner visits worth doing again? 

(Continued on page 2) 

MESSAGE FROM THE PRESIDENT 
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2016 BOARD OF DIRECTORS & 
 STANDING COMMITTEES  

 OFFICERS 

President: Ron Reich 
952-888-7813      rrreich@usfamily.net 

 
Vice President: Bob Holman 

218-792-5492     outingbob@gmail.com 
 

Secretary: Janis Judd    
952-445-5378    djudd2@comcast.net 

 
Treasurer: Linda Snesrud 

763-753-2790    snesrud@usfamily.net 
 

 DIRECTORS 

Keith Ahlquist 
612-799-5787     strutnbow@aol.com 

 
Steve Carlson 

651-407-8878     brodiedog@comcast.net 
 

Greg Gilbertson 
gregilb@aol.com 

 
Greg Hosch 

gregandkaren1974@msn.com 
 

Ted Johnson 
612-619-6533     ttjohnsoncpa@comcast.net 

  
Karna Kurtz 

612-986-9466     kkurtz2647@msn.com 
 

Richard Nelles 
218-792-5892     habitat@brainerd.net 

 
Dave Oleson 

218-792-5011     aeroland@brainerd.net 
 

Larry Pfaff 
lwpfaff@yahoo.com 

 
Les Raisch 

641-939-7148     lraisch@heartofiowa.net 
 

Ken Reynolds 
ken@pearlpropertiesllc.com 

 
STANDING COMMITTEES 

Aquatic Invasive Species: Ted Johnson 
 

Buoys: Steve Carlson & Dave Oleson 
 

County Road 48 Clean up: Keith Ahlquist 
 

Database Administrator: Linda Snesrud 
 

Fishery: John Harris      
218-792-5725    jnhnj@yahoo.com 

 
Forestry & Wildlife: Richard Nelles 

 
Watercraft Inspection: Bob Holman & Les Raisch 

 
Water Patrol: Steve Carlson 

 
Water Quality: Dave Snesrud 

763-753-2790     snesrud@usfamily.net 
 

Webmaster: Ron Reich 
 

www.lakewashburnmn.org 
WashburnLA@outlook.com 

 

 

 

 2. Revise Bylaw’s Membership requirements 
 3. Special Membership mailing campaign 
 4. Other ideas to increase participation/membership?  
D. Centennial of Cabins on Lake Washburn 
 1. Assist History Committee in advertising availability 
     and ordering History Books 
 2. Kickoff Centennial Celebration June 18th 
 3. Participate in Community events summer long 
 4. Celebration Annual Meeting Aug 13 -  
     Lake Washburn Live Performance  
E.  Improve Member Communication 
 1. Find Webmaster/Upgrade Web page content and    
     links 
 2. Study/plan for Electronic Newsletter 
 3. Become More Proactive on Sandpiper, other issues  
F. Increase Education Activities  
 1. Hands on AIS/EWM seminar conducted by DNR 
 2. Lake Stewardship and Shoreline Protection  
 3. Improve the Fishery 
 4. Safety for Lake and Boating  
You will be hearing and reading about these 2016 goals through-
out the year.  I just want to expand the top priority goal for Or-
ganization Development.  First however, I must extend a very 
large THANK YOU to all the current Officers, Directors, and 
Committee Chairs listed on page 2.  They are the folks that keep 
the Association functioning throughout the year.  Many of these 
individuals have been involved in the association leadership for 
many years in various roles.  I would like to expand on the top 
priority goal concerning Organization Development. The Board 
would like to attract new faces to the leadership team as potential 
officers and directors.  When trying to attract new individuals we 
realize that they may be more comfortable being on the Board as 
a Director or Committee Chair for a period of time before taking 
on one of the officer positions, therefore we are discussing dif-
ferent options for leadership succession.   We are also looking 
for volunteers for the Nominating Committee with the objective 
of putting together a slate of officers by our initial meeting in 
June.  In addition to finding officer positions, the Nominations 
Committee needs to search out individuals to assume the follow-
ing duties: Newsletter Editor, Property Owner & Membership 
Database Administrator, Webmaster (see the paragraph below), 
and Directors.  If you would like to help on the Nominating 
Committee or care to volunteer for any of these opportunities to 
help the Association please contact me or any of the Board mem-
bers. 
   
Webmaster Needed for LWA  
We are still in desperate need of an individual to maintain our 
website.  The task involves updating our web pages by entering 
new information such as changes in the calendar, list of officers, 
meetings dates, etc.  The basic requirement is that you have a 
desire to learn, have access to a computer and are comfortable 
with technology. We can train you on the specifics of how to 
update our website.  So you can consider this an opportunity to 
develop a new skill.  I would also welcome anyone with experi-
ence maintaining a web page to please contact me for more in-
formation on the details of this task.  
 
Monofilament Recycling  
I want to draw to your attention the new monofilament fishing 
line recovery and recycling container that Bob Holman champi-
oned last summer at the campground boat landing.   Hopefully 

(Message continued from page 1) 

(Continued on page 12) 
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COMMITTEE REPORTS 

Watercraft Inspection Program 
Les Raisch 

T he Watercraft Inspection Program was created in 
1992, in response to 

legislation proposed by the 
DNR, Minnesota Lakes 
Association, and angling 
groups. The goal of the 
program is to prevent the 
spread of invasive species 
within Minnesota through boater education, watercraft 
inspections and watercraft decontaminations at public 

(Continued on page 4) 

Water Patrol 
Cass County Sheriff’s Volunteer Program 

 Steve Carlson 

A s reported in our past newsletters, 
the future of the Water Patrol was 

in question. The Sheriff's Department 
was reevaluating the effectiveness of 
the program as our association and our 
partner association RALALA struggled 
to get volunteers on the lake.  I am 
pleased to announce the program con-
tinues for the 2016 summer season. Last 

summer we had the Water Patrol out on the lake eleven of the 
fifteen possible weekends. With a few more new volunteers 
we could meet our goal of being out on the lake every week-
end. If you think you would like to participate in this program 
it's a simple process. Complete a form for the Sheriff's Office 
to get an ID badge, attend an organizational meeting in May 
and be familiar with Minnesota boating / safety regulations. 
For more information please contact Steve Carlson at (651-
343-8721) or brodiedog@centurylink.net. 
 
When you are stopped by the Water Safety Patrol while out 
enjoying the lake please remember these people are you 
neighbors spending their fee time trying to promote safety on 
our lake.  Ask them if you need a copy of the Boating or Per-
sonal Water Craft regulations.  Often times we have color 
books and comic boats published by the DRN for the kids on 
board.  Without exception every time we are on the lake we 
encounter a safety risk.  Had they been stopped by a Sheriff's 
Deputy or DNR officer they could have been ticketed.   The 
most common risks we see are, not enough life jackets or 
stowed and not accessible; young children under 10 not wear-
ing a PFD (personal floatation device), lack of a throwable 
PFD and too many passengers onboard exceeding the boats 
capacity. Accidents do happen, it would be very sad to have a 
drowning on Lake Washburn that could have been prevented..  
Have a safe and enjoyable summer. 

Fisheries 
John Harris—Washburn DNR Liaison 

T his past winter, the ice did not firm up on Washburn until 
late December. Those few anglers who dared put fish 

houses out were mostly constricted to near-shore locations. 
Then, with relatively little ice and a warm winter, the ice went 
off the lake early. Consequently, I’ve heard no fishing reports, 
good or bad. As an aside, the poor ice conditions and the over-
all lack of snow has to have resulted in a tough economic situ-
ation for our local merchants.  
 
Unless you are a died-in-the-wool hard water angler, seeing 
the ice leave Washburn in early April was probably a welcome 
sight. One environmental event will often have an impact on 
another part of our environment but not so much in this case. 
With respect to the upcoming fishing season, the most obvious 
area of speculation is the impact upon the fish spawning. As I 
write this in early April, it appears quite likely that the spawn 
will not be impacted or if so, only by a day or two. Spawning 
for most game fish is dependent upon two factors, water tem-
perature and the amount of daylight. Water temp alone will 
not trigger spawning; it takes the two factors working together. 
While the water temp may now be a tad higher than usual 

(maybe not given the cold April), it still takes adequate 
daylight to trigger the spawn. So, do not expect much 
change in the patterns experienced in the past. And, yes, 
the walleye will be dispersed as usual by the opener. An-
other potential environmental impact is lake levels. Be-
cause of the low snowfall levels and the shallow freeze-up, 
much of the snowmelt simply was absorbed on land. Con-
sequently, unless we experience heavy rains, lake levels 
should be in the normal range going into the opener.  
 
With respect to Washburn and the DNR, there is little new 
to report since the last newsletter. The DNR continues to 
support our fishery with stocking and testing. On a 
statewide basis, the DNR proposal to establish zones for 
catch/possession limits met with a high level of angler 
approval across the state. The proposal is wending its way 
through the State Legislature where it is expected to pass 
barring any last minute political maneuvering. If it passes, 
the new regulations would be effective beginning in 2017. 
If passed, this law will have an impact on northern fishing 
in Washburn. 

REMINDER: Now that the ice is off the lake and anglers 
are gearing up for the fishing season, chances are that 
many of you will be stripping line off old line, which 
breaks more easily, and re-spooling with new line. Fishing 
line discarded or lost in a lake can last hundreds of years. 
Fishing line discarded in the trash is often a hazard to birds 
and mammals. So, why not use the recycling container at 
the public landing to get rid of that old line. There it will 
be collected, recycled and used for other purposes. Who 
knows, maybe in a year or two you’ll be sitting on a cush-
ion or chair that contains some of your old fishing line!  
What goes around comes around. The recycling container 
at the landing is there for your use and there is no charge.     
 
As usual, I’d appreciate hearing from anglers regarding the 
fishing on Washburn, good or bad. Let me know. Thanks. 
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News From the  
Crooked Lake Township Aquatic  

Invasive Species Committee  

G reat news!  Cass County will be providing DNR  
Level 1 Aquatic Invasive Species (AIS) Inspectors at the 

Lake Washburn landing Friday through Sunday, 10 hours per 
day, starting with the opening fishing weekend and going through 
at least mid-September. Many of the same inspectors from last 
year are returning.  Additional lake inspections will be done on 
Roosevelt and Lawrence Lakes with similar hours.  
 
The decontamination unit, located near the canister station during 
the inspection hours for any boat or trailer that needs to be decon-
taminated, will be operated by DNR trained Level 2 Inspectors. 
Cass County also has a billboard just north of Crosby reminding 
boaters to clean, drain and dry, including a phone number for the 
county's AIS hot line. 
 
The Crooked Lake Township (CLT) AIS Committee is formulat-
ing plans for AIS educational material and signage for the town-
ship as a way to notify/remind boaters of the decontamination 
station and the hours of use; a no charge service provided by Cass 
County. CLT is also looking at private landings on area lakes and 
exploring ways to remind those property owners who have visi-
tors arriving with boats that the service is available to all boaters 
regardless of residency. 
 
CLT continues to work closely with Cass County and provide 
support as required.  CLT appreciates the support and encourage-
ment from the lake associations in the battle against AIS infesta-
tion in our waters. 

water accesses.  Most inspections are quick and can be 
completed in less than three minutes. 
 
DNR authorized inspectors can prohibit the launching 
or operation of water-related equipment if a person 
refuses to allow an inspection, or doesn't remove 
water or aquatic invasive species. Authorized 
inspectors can also require a watercraft to be 
decontaminated prior to launching into any MN 
waters.  
 
If boaters are required to decontaminate their 
watercraft, they can find courtesy decontamination 
units at dozens of locations around the state. The 
decontamination units and DNR-authorized watercraft 
inspectors can help you comply with invasive species 
laws and reduce the risk of spreading aquatic invasive 
species.   
 
We are very fortunate to have a decontamination 
station very close—located by the canister station in 
Outing.  This is as a result of the purchase of a 
decontamination unit by the Crooked Lake Township 
Aquatic Invasive Species Committee in the spring of 
2015.   
 
Why watercraft decontamination? 
Aquatic invasive species (AIS) such as zebra mussels 
are able to travel long distances over land on 
watercraft, either attached to the hull, on aquatic 
plants, or in on-board water.  They can survive up to 
30 days out of water depending on temperature and/or 
humidity.  The object of decontamination is to kill and 
remove all visible mussels or invisible veligers 
(mussel larvae).  Other suspected AIS will also be 
prevented from establishing itself in non-contaminated 
waters. 
 
What does watercraft decontamination consist of? 
The MN DNR protocol requires the use of hot, high-
pressure water to decontaminate boats, motors, 
trailers, fishing gear, and other water-related 
associated equipment.  Only hot water kills the AIS, 
and the high pressure removes them. There are no 
soaps, bleaches, or chemicals used or recommended at 
this time. 
 
The general recommendation is to use 140° F water at 
high pressure (2,500 psi) to decontaminate the hull 
and 140° F at low pressure to decontaminate motors/
engines.  Interior compartments are decontaminated 
with 120°F water at low pressure to avoiding 
damaging pumps.  Hot water rinse for 10 seconds to 
each spot will kill all adult mussels at 140° F.  It has 
been found that there is a 0% survival rate of mussel 
veligers (larvae) in water temperatures of 95° F.  They 
also cannot survive 120° F during standing water 
flushes.  Research shows other 
species such as Eurasian 
watermilfoil, faucet snails, and 

spiny water 
fleas will be 
killed with the 
use of 140°F 
water rinse.  

(Inspection Program continued from page 3) 

ANNUAL BOAT PARADE 

L ake Washburn has a long tradition of includ-
ing a boat parade as part of the Independence 

Day weekend celebration.  This year, the boat 
parade will be held on Saturday, July 2nd begin-
ning at 1:00 p.m. sharp.  Boaters participating in 
the parade should assemble behind the buoys in 

Birch Bay (in front of Schuller’s). 
 

The parade will begin at the sound of an air horn.  
The parade will go from in front of Schuller’s, 
around Birch Bay and then around Bear Paw 

Point along the shoreline ending just past  
Iowa Camp. 

 
Everyone is invited and encourage to participate, 
either by joining the parade or as an observer on 

shore.  Participating boaters are asked to maintain 
the parade by keeping place in the parade line 

throughout the duration.  Occasional water battle 
challenges may occur either from those on shore 
or from other boaters.  Please do not let any such 

challenges interrupt the parade. . . You can always 
go back and renew the battle after  

the conclusion of the parade.   
Thanks! 
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 Works to ensure that the beauty and quality of 
Washburn Lake will be preserved for future 
generations. 

 

 Mails three newsletters a year to ALL 
Washburn Lake property owners with articles 
to help residents keep up to date with the latest 
information. 

 

 Provides a sense of community for Washburn 
Lake property owners. 

 

 Holds two general membership meetings (June 
and August) with programs of interest, which 
gives members a chance to meet and socialize 
with other Washburn Lake residents. 

 

 Has membership in the Association of Cass 
County Lakes (ACCL), and Minnesota Lakes 
& Rivers, to support their efforts to improve 
and protect Minnesota's water resources. 

 

 Is involved with the Crooked Lake Township 
Aquatic Invasive Species Committee in 
partner with Cass County, to provide trained 
inspectors to inspect watercraft that are 
launched  and removed from the lake at the 
public access for invasive species such as 
Eurasian Watermilfoil and Zebra mussels, 
weekends and holidays from opening fishing  
through the middle of September.   

 

 Represents Washburn Lake property owners to 
local and state officials in support of 
preserving the lake. 

 

 Works with the DNR to locate and protect 
spawning areas and maximize the fishing 
potential of Washburn Lake. 

 

 Has adopted County Road 48 (Lake Washburn 
Road) from State Highway 6 to the end of the 
blacktop and cleans the area two times a year.  

 

 Assists the Cass County Sheriff's Department 
by participating in the Water Patrol Program. 

 

 Has lake property owners trained as Shoreland 
Volunteers to assist others in finding answers 
to questions regarding how to protect water 
quality, and can help to develop a plan for 
their lakeshore restoration projects. 

 

 Assists the Cass County Sheriff's Department 
in the placement, removal, and  maintenance 
of navigational buoys for the safety of all 
boaters. 

WHAT DOES LAKE WASHBURN ASSOCIATION DO? 

 Keeps records of lake levels and clarity, and tests 
for water quality in four locations. 

 

 Has a library and resource center to provide 
information and resources covering many 
subjects to Association members. 

 Participates in the State Volunteer Loon Watch 
Program and works to protect current loon 
nesting areas as well as provide new ones by 
purchasing and maintaining nesting platforms. 

 

    Makes contributions to: 

 Outing Chamber of Commerce 
 Outing Quick Response Team 
 Outing Area Water Patrol 
 Crooked Lake Volunteer Fire Department 
 Remer Fire Department 
 Remer Volunteer Ambulance Service 
 

WASHBURN LAKE FACTS 

 Washburn Lake covers 1554 acres. 

 There are 17.2 miles of shoreline. 

 The average depth is 24 feet with a maximum 
depth of 111 feet.  Forty-two percent of the lake 
is less than 15 feet deep.  

 

THE BATTLE AGAINST  
EURASIAN WATERMILFOIL 

 
In 2009 while doing shoreline studies, the DNR discov-
ered Eurasian Watermilfoil  (EWM)  in the East Basin 
not far from the public landing.  A 4.5 acre area was 
chemically treated.   
 
The following year, volunteers with scuba gear, kayaks, 
and boats searched the water of the East Basin and walk-
ers searched the shoreline looking for signs that the 
EWM had spread. 
 
Two small patches were found in 2012 which were treat-
ed.  As of 2014 there had not been a reoccurrence of 
EWM in these areas. 
 
In August of 2014, three new areas totaling 11 acres 
were found and treated.  LWA will continue to be dili-
gent against the spread of all Aquatic Invasive Species. 
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Thinking of a career in Real Estate? 

Give us a call to explore what we have to offer. 
 

 

                                                            Cindy & Dave 
                                                            (218) 792-5816 
                                                            

                      Boat Doctor 

                 NORTH 
 

768 STATE 6 NE, OUTING 
THE BOAT CLEANING SPECIALISTS 

DETAILING & SHRINKWRAPPING 
 

Dr. Linda Lewis 
  

 Crosslake 
 218.692.1522 

 

  

  

UP 

KARL F. SKOG 
Owner 

S Highway 3 
Crosslake 

218-692-2177 
HEATING & 

AIR CONDITIONING 

BONDED & INSURED  COMMERCIAL & RESIDENTIAL 

Emily Ace Hardware  
39959 State Hwy. 6 
Emily, MN 56447 
Phone: (218) 763-2691 
FAX: (218) 763-4691 
E-mail: emilyace@emily.net 
 
Gary Rittgers 
Owner 

Rachael S. Johnson, DVM 
Kyle D. Anderson, DVM 

CROSSLAKE 
VETERINARY HOSPITAL 

35668 County Road 3 
Crosslake, MN 56442 
crosslakevet@crosslake.net 

Phone: 218.692.4400 
Fax: 218.692.4405 

www.crosslakevet.com 

General medicine and surgery, radiology, 
ultrasound, dentistry, evening & emergency services 

 

(218) 792-5186 
www.villageinndiningsaloon.com 

Located just east of Outing on County Road 58 

M O T E L    

 CAMPGROUND 

The place to stay when 
enjoying the Northland! 

YOUR HOST: 

Elaine Nelson 
(218) 566-2555 
(800) 903-1984 

 
209 Main Street East 

P.O. Box 160 
Remer, MN 56672 

 
Email: remermotel@means.net 
Website: www.remermotel.com 

 

dentist 

Toll Free: 877.692.1522 

reens G mily E 
golf course 

“Home of MN’s largest green” 
39966 Refuge Road 
Emily, MN 56447 

Gregg & Susan 
Gamble 

Owners 
 

Phone: 218-763-2169 
Fax: 218-763-2168 
Cell: 218-546-3000 

Email: emilygreens@tds.net 
www.emilygreens.com 

We would like to thank these businesses for sponsoring our Newsletter.  
Please support them by using their services. 

Heating & Cooling Systems 

® 
Whatever it takes.® 

Offices located in Emily & Outing 

218-763-3800—Emily                                                   

218-792-5200—Outing 

Toll Free: 800-776-5201   

 www.mnlakecountry.com 

Mike Ergen 
Cell: 320-492-6780              www.selectseamless.com 

Home: 218-692-4004                 select seamless@gmail.com 
 

A family owned business for over 16 years 

Contain The Rain! 
with 

SELECT SEAMLESS 

Quality Installation 
Gutters  Siding  Soffit  Facia 
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          Best Selection of 
       Beer, Wine & Spirits 

 

Outing Yarn & Craft Shop 

6441 Co. Rd. 58  -  (218) 792– 5365 

Heartland Power, Inc. 
New Docks & Lifts 
Consignments Welcome 

 
Sales 

Service  Rental 

218-792-5337 
 

 
  Michael & 

  Kelly Stone 

                                   

                             KERRY L. WATKINS 
                               MN License #CR004612 

                                   218-792-5994 
                            email: klwcon@brainerd.net 

New Construction  Remodeling    
We can Turn Your Plans into Reality 

   

 Owls N' Things 
      
   What's your favorite flavor? 
     
  Ice Cream, Toys, Shirts & Gifts                                                   
     
 
     Outing, MN                      (218) 792-5677 

Dave’s Electric 
of Outing 

R e s i d e n t i a l  
C o m m e r c i a l  

David Olson 
(218) 792-5232 

Outing 

 

We would like to thank these businesses for sponsoring our Newsletter.  
Please support them by using their services. 

Amy & Wayne                              218-792-5677 
Thank You for Your Business 

Shadberry  
The 

Soft Yarns 

Sugar N Cream ~ DMC Floss 

Little Baby Dolls & Clothes 

Handmade Ladies Gifts 

Handmade Baby Gifts  

Pontoon and Fishing Boat Rentals! 
We are a Full Service Marine Dealership 

Service * Parts * Accessories * Sales 
Storage * Winterizing * Shrinkwrap 

Land O’ Lakes Marine 

Outing, MN     218-792-5198 

www.landolakesmarine.net 

reens G mily E 
golf course 

39966 Refuge Rd, Emily, MN 56447 

www.emilygreens.com 

Dan Loken 
PGA Professional 

 
CELL 

651-399-7874 
 

GOLF COURSE 
218-763-2169 

Lessons by appointment 

Fax: 218-792-5643 
E-mail: heartlandpower@yahoo.com 

56 State Hwy 6 NE 
Outing, MN 56662 

CONSTRUCTION 

Since 1983 

 
Beauty in My Backyard 

Hair & Tanning Salon 

Ellen Thielen 

Owner/Operator 

North Hwy. 6 

Outing, MN 

Mile Marker #40 

(218) 792-5982 

                                                   golf course 

  3578 County Rd. 3    Crosslake, MN 56442 

      Ph: 218-692-4653    Fax: 218-692-3680 

crosswoods@crosslake.net 

www.crosslakegolf.com 

http://www.bing.com/images/search?q=4-wheeler+clipart&id=1CC6209ED436083B487EAADB362085FDDD51443D&FORM=IQFRBA
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We would like to thank these businesses for sponsoring our Newsletter.  
Please support them by using their services. 

Kendall Tschida                     

P.O. Box 129 
Remer, MN 56672 

     Office: 218-566-1000 
Cell: 218-820-8882 

kendall@americaneaglesecurity.net        

                           
               American Eagle 
                  Security Systems     
 

 

 

 

  
Al’s Sewer 

33005 State Hwy. 6  Crosby, MN 56441 
  Septic Tank Pumping    Pump Replacement  

  Line Thawing     Portable Toilets 
  Septic Installation 
  Site Evaluation & Design 
                                                              
                                                          Tom Schneider   Lic. #318   
                                                                             1-800-813-9515 or  
                                                                                     218-792-5700 
                                                                                     218-763-4590 

 Meri Lysne, Broker 
Visit My Website: 

www.vacationlandrealtyinc.com 
E-mail: meri@brainerd.net 

 
                                     

   
   OUTING STATION                                         
          24 Hour Gasoline  
        Convenience Store 
 

       Tackle  Bait  Propane  
             Ice  Grocery 
      Pizza  Sandwiches To Go 
    
   Downtown Outing                    218-792-5332 

                                    
                                          “No job is too small" 

 
 Septic System Design and Installation 

Compliance Inspection 

Site Prep and Excavation   Landscaping 
 Backhoe, Dozer and Skid Steer Work 

Black Dirt  Rock  Sand  Gravel 
 

Dan Switzer, Owner             Business (218) 792-5666   
MPCA  License # 2205    Outing, MN 56662    Cell  (218) 838-8369 

Do you know of a business 

who would like to be a sponsor 

of our Newsletter? 
 

Contact any Board Member 
 

(Contact information can be found on page 2.) 

 
 Becker's 

Crosslake Floor Covering 
"Where Quality Counts" 

33757 County Road 3     Crosslake, MN 56442 

(South of Crosslake on County Road 3, Just north of Crosslake Sheetmetal) 

Phone: 218-692-4157 
Toll Free: 888-692-4157 

 

Buy, Sell, Also In-Store or Internet Consignment 

Dave & Cindy 
218-792-5816 

6419 Big Rock Trail NE 
Outing, MN 

6437 County Road 58 
Outing, MN 56662 
Business: 218-792-5365 
Toll Free: 800-792-5365 
Fax: 218-792-5178 
Cell: 218-831-3096 

Cass County Construction 

Shan Eisler 
INDEPENDENT NATIONAL EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR 

SALES DIRECTOR 
Tel 800.542.SHAN (7426)                 shan & shanskitchen.com 

Find me on Facebook: Shan Eisler 
Call for your free catalog.   

Free shipping when you mention LWA! 

® 

ampered Chef P The 
www.pamperedchef.biz/ShansKitchen 

Selling Re-Conditioned  

Full 500 Gallon Propane Tanks 
New paint, service valve bonnet, 

regulator and gasket under gauge 
 

$550—$650 for Tank 
(Including set up and installation) 

 

Includes 12 gallons of gas and pump over  
of gallons from lease tank on the switch out.   

$639.60 on the pre-buy gas.  Plus delivery charge.  
No customer pick up of tank 

 

MILLER’S PROPANE TANKS 

218-568-4161   millerspropanetanks@gmail.com 
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23 Years in Lakes Area 
 joshuacraig.1975@gmail.com        218-851-3031 
 Free Estimates                      Competitive Pricing 

 

 

your ‘ol fashioned meat market  
Open 7 Days a Week  Downtown Emily  
fresh cut & naturally smoked meats 

custom orders    meat bundles 
 

218-763-6328  218-851-5866 
 

Wild Game Processing Available 24 Hours 
Local Family Owned & Operated  25+ Yrs Experience, Tracy Jones 

 

Spring Install                                          Fall Removal 

O.L.D.S. 
Olds Lift & Dock Service 

Design  New & Used Sales  Consulting  Repair 

Delivery  Moving  Relocating  
Brian & Becky Olds 

7823 CR 58 NE  Outing, MN 56662 
218-792-5311 

bribecca@brainerd.net 

 

 

Guy’s Painting LLC 
Interior / Exterior — Insured 

Guy Vogel  
  
   4096 Upper Roy Lake Road 
  Nisswa, MN 56468 
    218-821-9093 

 

 
Jerry's Hardwood Floors 

(218) 763-3194 
 

Installation 
Sanding 

Refinishing 
 

Jerry Martz, Owner 

 

We would like to thank these businesses for sponsoring our Newsletter.  
Please support them by using their services. 

BAR BINGO 
Wednesdays at 6:15 p.m. - Barrett’s Log Cabin         

Fridays at 7:15 p.m. - Granny's Bar & Grill 
 

MEAT RAFFLE/VIDEO RACING 
Mondays  & Thursdays at 5:00 p.m. - Village Inn 

Tuesdays at 5:00 p.m. - Granny's Bar & Grill 
Wednesdays at 5:00 pm - Barrett’s Log Cabin 
Fridays at 6:00 p.m. - Granny's Bar & Grill 
Saturdays at 5:00 p.m. - Barrett’s Log Cabin 

 
Outing Chamber of Commerce License #A02769 

GREG’S BODY AND PAINT 

“Smoothing Out Life’s Little Bumps” 

Greg Dalton 
h/ 218-763-4930          c/ 218-821-2035 

O U T I N G  

H A R D W A R E  

& BUILDING SUPPLY 

1 Mile South of Outing, MN                        Tel: 218.792.5124 

on State Hwy 6  
“For Your Lake Country Convenience" 

Our Family Tradition Since 1937! 

We serve the LAKES area 

Jim Eisler 
Managing Broker 
CRS, GRI, ePro 

 

(218) 825-3632 
 jimeisler@edinarealty.com 

www.edinarealty.com 

JOE & KRISTI KRAEMER 

35746 Allen Ave  Crosslake, MN 
Phone: 218-692-5447 

www.lakesareagallery.com    lakesart@crosslake.net 

a Berkshire Hathaway affiliate 

LAKE WASHBURN........... 

OFFICES In: Brainerd, Crosslake, 
Garrison, & Hackensack 

Emily Meats 

snesr
Stamp
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The Pickled Loon Saloon 
  218-792-5055  

  
Great Food & Exceptional Service 

Outdoor Patio 
Boat Ramp & Public Docks 

Cabin Rentals 
 

                                                    448 MN Highway 6 
                                                                Outing, MN                                                    

 

      RAY’S PAINTING 

            Interior and Exterior 
             Decks  Windows 
             Pressure Washing 

 
PHONE: 218-821-0341 

 
Ray LaBrecque 
rayspainting613@gmail.com 

 

We would like to thank these businesses for sponsoring our Newsletter.  
Please support them by using their services. 

BUSTER’S MASONRY 

Brian Dawber—Owner 

 

32336 CHANNEL ROAD 

BREEZY POINT, MN 56472 

BUSTERSMASONRY@GMAIL.COM 
 

PHONE: 612-414-4339 

COMPLETE COLLISION & CERTIFIED MECHANICAL REPAIRS  

13606 County Rd 103  
Crosslake, MN 

Crosslakeautobody.com 

218-692-5000 

Northern Minnesota’s finest auto body and detailing shop 

30866 Gopher Lane 
Breezy Point, MN 56472 

Linda
Stamp
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IN REMEMBRANCE 
Our deepest sympathies to the families and friends of our lake friends. 

 

 

 

Louise Fortmeyer 
Louise Helen Fortmeyer of Shoreview on Oc-
tober 26, 2015.  
 
Louise was born in her home on University 
Avenue in St. Paul on July 28, 1927.  It was 
exciting to live across the street from the Saints 
baseball park, the Prom Ballroom, and Circus 

Hill. She was employed by Thermal Company in St. Paul for 20 
years.  She later worked at Ramsey High School in Roseville as 
an Administrative Assistant/Registrar and retired in 1990.  
 
Louise met her future husband, George,  in 1947 and was married 
on August 21, 1948.  They first lived in Minneapolis, moving to 
Roseville in 1954, and Shoreview in 2000.  Their marriage was 
blessed with three children; Patricia, Paula, and Philip. 
 
In the 1980s Louise and George, with the help of their family  

Nancy Carr 
Nancy D. Carr, 74, passed away on Friday, 
May 6, 2016, at Bright Kavanagh Hospice 
House in Des Moines. 
 
A Celebration of Nancy's life was held on 
Tuesday, May 10, 2016, at Ankeny First  

United Methodist Church. 
 

Nancy was born in Des Moines on November 30, 1941. A 

lifelong resident of Ankeny, Nancy graduated from North 

Polk High School. 
 
On May 27, 1961, Nancy was united in marriage to the love 

of her life, Eddie Carr. The couple made their home in 

Ankeny and were blessed with three children; Laurie, Lisa, 

and Corey. Nancy worked for many years as a secretary with 

the Ankeny Community Schools and co-owned Carr's Phil-

lips 66 gas station in Ankeny. Nancy was a faithful member 

of the Ankeny First United Methodist Church and served 

many meals to the homeless in the Des Moines area. 
 
After retiring, Nancy was known to never say no. She en-

joyed attending all of her grandchildren's events, lunch with 

friends, spending time with her siblings, traveling, and going 

Christmas shopping every year with her grandchildren. Most 

of all, Nancy treasured time spent at Lake Washburn, Minne-

sota with her children, grandchildren, family and friends who 

will all miss her deeply.  
 
Those left to honor her memory include her three children, 

Laurie (Dar) Davis, Lisa (Steve) Nielsen, and Corey 

(Victoria) Carr; grandchildren, John Nielsen, Josh Davis, 

Michael Davis, Rachel Nielsen, Lauren Carr, and Eletina 

Nielsen; siblings, Keith Hildreth and Susan (Merle) Johnson; 

brother-in-law, Tike Ballard; and many nieces, nephews, ex-

tended family and friends. Nancy was preceded in death by 

her husband, Eddie; parents, Sidney and Lois Hildreth; sister, 

Carole Ballard; sister-in-law, Fran Hildreth; and nephew, 

Kirk Ballard. 

built a vacation home on Lake Washburn.  They loved being at 
the lake, summer or winter.  Many happy weekends were en-
joyed there.   
 
Louise enjoyed winter sports; cross-country skiing and snowmo-
biling at the cabin, and downhill skiing in Colorado and Michi-
gan.  Among her favorite summer activities were hiking, golf, 
and paddling her paddle boat at the lake. 
 
After retirement, Louise and George enjoyed travelling and visit-
ed many foreign countries.  On a trip to Norway, they visited the 
village where her maternal grandparents once lived. They also 
traveled in the United States, visiting every state, including Alas-
ka and Hawaii.  
 
Louise was an active member at Emmaus Lutheran Church in 
St. Paul and Peace Lutheran in Lauderdale when they first 
moved to Roseville.  She also enjoyed her bridge groups at 
home and at the lake. 
 
Survived by her husband of 67 years, George; children, Patricia 
(James) Hoglund, Paula Sartor (John Braff) and Philip 
(Caroline) Fortmeyer;  (7) grandchildren, Jeremy Hoglund, Re-
becca (Francesco) Marraffa, Adam and Blake Sartor, Jacob, 
Taylor and Andrew Fortmeyer; (2) great-grandchildren, Ashton 
Hoglund and Luciano Marraffa; also many beloved nieces, 
nephews and friends. Only one girl among them!  Louise was a 
happy lady, loving her family, many friends, and her lake home. 

Ronald Lenberg Ress 
Ronald Lenberg Ress, 83, of Rochester, 
died Wednesday, July 22, 2015, at home 
surrounded by his loving family after a 
long illness with Parkinson's and heart  
disease.  
 
He was born Oct. 29, 1931, in Hibbing, 
MN.  He spent his early years in Keewa-

tin, MN, and graduated from Deer River High School in 
1949. He got his degree from the University of Minneso-
ta in 1953 with a BBA in accounting. Upon graduating, he 
entered the U.S. Army and served in Germany from 1953 
to 1955. On Aug. 18, 1956, he married Mary Parker, of  
Minneapolis. 
 
In 1960, he got his CPA certificate, and in 1962, he began 
his 35-year career at Mayo Clinic in Rochester. In 1975, 
he received a fellowship award from the Bush Foundation 
and attended Harvard University. He was dedicated to his 
community of Rochester and served on numerous charity 
boards and committees, including the Rochester Utility 
Board, Rochester Art Center, American Cancer Society, 
University Club, Mayo Volunteer Services, First Presby-
terian Church, The Poverello Foundation, among others. 
In 1997, he received the Rochester Mayor's Medal of  
Honor for his long history of community service.  
 
He enjoyed his cabin, fishing, reading, traveling and com-
pleting the daily crossword puzzle, but his wife and large 
family was his first love. He is survived by his spouse of 
59 years, Mary, and five children, 11 grandchildren, broth-
er, and sister.  
 Continued on page 12 

http://www.legacy.com/memorial-sites/university-of-minnesota/?personid=175360850&affiliateID=3424
http://www.legacy.com/memorial-sites/university-of-minnesota/?personid=175360850&affiliateID=3424
http://www.legacy.com/memorial-sites/army/?personid=175360850&affiliateID=3424
http://www.legacy.com/memorial-sites/harvard-university/?personid=175360850&affiliateID=3424
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 

Marge Swartfager 
Marjorie "Marge" Swartfager, 94, was wel-
comed into the arms of the Lord on Tuesday, 
July 28, 2015. 
 
Funeral services were held on Monday, Au-
gust 3, 2015, at Ankeny United Church of 
Christ. 
 
Marjorie Pauline Walker was born October 
14, 1920, in Des Moines, Iowa. She grew up 

in Des Moines. On November 16, 1948, in Bellevue, Nebraska, 
Marge was united in marriage to Richard Lee Swartfager. The 
couple, along with Marge's daughter Shirley, made their home in 
Ankeny for the next 77 years. 
 
Marge started working right out of high school at various jobs 
(usually two at a time). She then worked at the Des Moines Ordi-
nance Plant in Ankeny. From there, she spent the next 32 ½ years 
at Northwestern Bell (now Qwest), as a Supervisor. Following 
retirement, Marge was allowed to focus on giving back to the 

you saw the Northland Press article with a photo of Bob 
Holman and John Harris next to the Monofilament Re-
cycling Container.  Many thanks to Bob & John for 
their work on this new creative approach to an old prob-
lem!  
 
Update on Sandpiper  
You may have read or heard the News Release from 
Enbridge Energy announcing a two-year delay in the 
construction of its proposed Sandpiper and Line 3 Re-
placement (L3R) pipelines. The in-service date of the 
pipelines was planned for 2017 but will likely be de-
layed to 2019 due to recent orders from the Minnesota 
Public Utilities Commission. In September of 2015, the 
Minnesota Court of Appeals overturned the certificate 
of need that had been granted to the Sandpiper pipeline 
as part of the permitting process, ruling that an Environ-
mental Impact Statement (EIS) was needed before the 
certificate could be granted. After the Minnesota Su-
preme Court said that it would not review the decision 
made by the court of appeals, the MPUC in December 
2015 authorized that the EIS be prepared. 
 
Lake Washburn History Project Update 
By the time you are reading this, the History Committee will have submitted the final draft of 100 Years on Lake Washburn 
to the printer.  At this time we have already received preorders for over 200 copies.  These books will be available for pickup at 
the June 18th kickoff or will be mailed on that date to the folks who included shipping on their order.  Additional copies may 
be available for purchase at the meeting in the event you failed to submit a preorder. 
 
As previously announced we will be celebrating 100 years on Lake Washburn throughout the entire summer of 2016. The 
celebration will start with a Centennial Celebration kickoff at our Spring General Membership Meeting on June 18th.  Be sure 
to note this date on your calendar and plan to join us at the Town Hall for an afternoon of fun and celebration.  Presentations 
drawn from 100 Years on Lake Washburn will be featured at the kickoff and also at the August Annual meeting.  The com-
mittee also plans to participate in area community celebrations throughout the summer.  
    
Have a great rest of the Spring getting ready for a fabulous Summer at Lake Washburn.  I look forward to seeing you all at the 
General Membership Meeting on June 18th at the Crooked Lake Town Hall for our Centennial Kickoff Celebration.   

Ron Reich 
Home: 952-888-7813      Lake: 218-792-5520 

Email rrreich@usfamily.net 

(Message continued from page 2) 

(IN REMEMBRANCE continued from page 10) 
community. With a loving heart, Marge was a member 
of the Albaugh-McGovern American Legion Post #42, 
Telephone Pioneers, Iowa Lutheran Hospital Auxiliary, 
American Red Cross, Naional Audubon Society, Minne-
sota Conservatism, the  
Sierra Club, The Ankeny Historical Society, and the 
Ankeny United Church of Christ.  
 
Marge looked forward to her Friday visits to the salon to 
have her hair fixed. She was an avid quilter and always 
had a beautiful garden. Most of all, Marge treasured the 
time she spent with her immediate family, as well as her 
church family. She loved time spent at their cabins on 
Lake Washburn in Minnesota.  
 
Marge will be greatly missed by her grandchildren, 
great-grandchildren, great-great-grandchildren, her 
"adopted daughter", Judy Rogers; and numerous nieces 
and nephews. She was preceded in death by her hus-
band, Dick Swartfager; parents; siblings; son, Tommy 
Ogilvie; daughter, Shirley Parrish; and son-in-law, Bill 
Parrish. 
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LANDING AMBASSADORS FOR 
CROOKED LAKE TOWNSHIP LAKE ASSOCIATIONS 

 

A gain this year, the Cass County SWCD AIS Program will be managing the Watercraft Inspection Program.  The landings 
will have inspectors Friday through Sunday.  The Watercraft Decontamination Station is located by the canister station. 

 
As a Landing Ambassador, you will be the Watercraft Inspector’s local contact for the day – the Inspectors may not know the 
area.  Your role is to represent the lake association and assist the Inspector if needed. 
 
Please visit in the morning between 8:00am and 9:00am if possible and introduce yourself and which lake association you 
represent (RALALA or LWA). 
 
Some things you may want to look for: 

1) Is the Inspector present on the landing during scheduled hours? 
2) Is the Inspector dressed appropriately for the job? 
3) Does the Inspector have the equipment he/she needs? 
4) Does the Inspector do anything that makes you uncomfortable (i.e. smoking, drinking, inappropriate language, rude)? 
5) Does the Inspector need anything – pens, clipboard, equipment bag? 
6) Does the Inspector have all the contact phone numbers he/she needs such as Cass County AIS Coordinator, DNR, 

Conservation Officer, Cass County Sheriff?                    
 
If any of these issues exist, please call your Lake Association Representative. 

Lake Washburn Association:  Bob Holman 218-792-5492            
RALALA:  Gary Langer 612-254-7329   
Crooked Lake Township:  Lloyd Thyen 218-820-6265 

 
Thank you for volunteering to be a Landing Ambassador and helping to keep the lakes in Crooked Lake Township free of 
Aquatic Invasive Species contamination! 

Mandatory Training Required for Aquatic Invasive Species Violators 

S tarting this boating season, anyone found guilty of violating Minnesota’s aquatic invasive species laws will not only have 
to pay the required fines but will also have to complete mandatory training. The short “Clean In Clean Out” training must 

be completed before people found guilty of violating Minnesota’s aquatic invasive species laws can legally operate their wa-
tercraft anywhere in the state. 
 
“The class is free and easy to take either online or with a paper home-study,” said April Rust, Minnesota Department of Nat-
ural Resources invasive species training coordinator. “Anyone interested in learning more about how to protect Minnesota 
waters from invasive species can also take the free online class.”  
 

The “Clean In Clean Out” training is available at www.mndnr.gov/CICOtraining. 
 

“Minnesotans overall are doing the right things, and the rate of compliance with aquatic invasive species laws is increasing 
every year," said Maj. Todd Kanieski, DNR Enforcement operations manager. “The few individuals who violate these laws 
are the highest risk factor for infesting a lake or river. We want to not only help people avoid a citation but, more importantly, 
keep 95 percent of Minnesota’s lakes off the infested waters list.”  
 
Boaters and anglers can comply with Minnesota’s invasive spe-
cies laws by remembering Clean, Drain, Dispose: 

 Clean aquatic plants and prohibited invasive species from   
        watercraft, 

 Drain lake or river water from all equipment and keep                    
        drain plugs out during transport, and 

 Dispose of unwanted bait in the trash, not in the water. 
 
Lake property owners are reminded that docks and lifts must be 
cleaned and allowed to dry for at least 21 days before moving 
them to another body of water. 
 
More information about aquatic invasive species and how to  
prevent their spread is at www.mndnr.gov/ais. 

NEW: Beginning in 2016, you’ll need to affirm, with your signature, that you  

understand AIS regulations to get a new boat license or nonresident fishing 

license.   Learn more at trailers.mndnr.gov 

http://www.mndnr.gov/CICOtraining
http://www.mndnr.gov/ais
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THANK YOU. . . 

T he final membership count for 2015 was 211.  LWA would like to extend a huge “Thank You” to the 
following members for their support: 

Ahlquist, Keith 
Albers, Shirley 
Andersohn, Bruce & Wendi 
Anderson, Jerry & Karen 
Anderson, Paul & Sherry 
Anderson, Stacia 
Appel, Marty & Karen 
Arf, Kevin 
Baker, Ron & Nancy 
Ballard, Cecil 
Ballard, Gerald & Marie 
Barker, Jim & Jean 
Barron, Ed 
Bear Paw Lodge  
Behning, Pat 
Benzel, Sharon 
Betts, Dan & Joan 
Blackmon, Rick & Miki 
Bochman, Gary & Kathryn 
Breyen, Mark & Melissa 
Brinkman, Tom & Marlies 
Bullis, Brian & Maria 
Buttz, Cendyl & Jeni 
Campion, Jim 
Carlisle, Todd & Kim 
Carlson, Steve & Denise 
Carlson, Terry & Fran 
Carr, Corey & Victoria 
Carr, Nancy 
Carstens, Larry & Barbara 
Cartwright, Bill & Eileen 
Cazier, Janice 
Chinquist, Fred 
Christensen, David & Yvette 
Clausen, John & Penny 
Coleman, Rick & Kelly 
Consoer, Steve & Sherrie 
Dahlager, Ken & Sonja 
Davis, Dar & Laura 
Davy, Bob & Zona 
DeVries, Steve & Hallie 
Dorr, Gary 
Downey, Art & Carol 
Doyle, Brent & Carolyn 
DuBay, Donald & Diane 
Dutton, Howard 
Edelbrock, Bob & Sandee 
Edwards, Jim & Marge 
Emanuel, Jill 
Erdman, Sheldon 
Erickson, Walt & Nancy 
Farni, Patty & Jeff 
Fisch, Tom & Mary Jo 
Fischbach, Juli & Charlie 
Fischer, Jim & Lee 
Fitzpatrick, Pat & Mary Pat 

Fortmeyer, George & Louise 
Funk, Greg & Sharon 
Gabel, Gary & Sue 
Gehrman, Don & Mary 
Genz, Craig & Mindi 
Gilbertson, Greg & Diana 
Gooley, Jerome & Diane 
Granseth, George & Sandra 
Gulbrandsen, Steve & Pat 
Hagel, Jerry & Jackie 
Hagen, Larry & Diane 
Hannay, Edward & Barbara 
Hanson, John & Julie 
Hanson, Julie & Dave 
Harris, Jeff & Leah 
Harris, John & Kathy 
Harris, Rob 
Harris, Ryan 
Hartmann, Alex 
Hawkinson, Karen 
Hegman, David & Shirley 
Hegman, Mark & Jackie 
Hetland, Janice 
Higgins, Jenny & Mike 
Hildreth, Mark & Nancy 
Hildreth, Marv & Sara 
Hildreth, Mike & Michelle 
Hillger, Eric & Lisa 
Hines, Alan 
Hirman, Rollie & Mary 
Hoglund, Jim & Pat 
Holman, Bob & Marnie 
Holman-Strafelda, Stephanie 
Holt, Tom & Debbie 
Hoogland, Tim & Glenda 
Horst, Richard & Barbara 
Hosch, Greg & Karen 
Hovind, Dale & Colleen 
Hughes, Dave & Kim 
Huss, Richard & Diana 
Ingebrand, Tom 
Johnson, David 
Johnson, Doug & Donna 
Johnson, Lance & Pat 
Johnson, Ted & Daniela 
Judd, Dave & Janis 
Jungles, Kevin & Lisa 
Kafka, Florence & Jeff 
Knox, Barry & Nancy 
Kroehnert, Paul & Joan 
Kruse, Cy & Nancy 
Kurtz, Karna 
Laakso, Dan & Karen 
Langevin, Joe & Pat 
Larson, Dale 
Larson, Lisa & Holly 

Larson, Norman & Dorothy 
Law, David & Suzie 
Law Sunde, Maryanne 
Lindblad, Ralph & Nancy 
Lindbom, Wayne & Lucy 
Lindmeyer, Ross & Mary 
Loeffler, Steve & Sarah 
Lundeen, John & Janan 
Lunneborg, Don & Donna 
Maas, Andy & Emily 
Madigan, Jim & Judy 
Matherne, Bob & Judy 
McCloud, Randy & Lisa 
McKinley, Jane 
McQuillan, Steve & Joyce 
Mechelke, Glenn 
Michael, Bill & Theo Ann 
Mol, Tom & Connie 
Morreim, Ernie & Kathy 
Moss, Dee 
Moss, Kevin & Julie 
Moynagh, Jack 
Nagle, Bob & Shannon 
Nelles, Richard 
Newpower, Jamie & Lisa 
Newton, Mike & Sandy 
Nicholas, Larry & Judy 
Nielsen, Steve & Lisa 
Oldre, Carolyn 
Oleson, Dave & Pat 
Olsen, Sue 
Olson, Doug & Connie 
Olson, Jenny & Ryan 
Olson, Ron & Mae 
Otten, Lisa 
Patterson, David & Sarah 
Patterson, Jim & Landi 
Pauly, Harold & Eileen 
Pederson, Barry & Terri 
Pederson, Steve & Carol 
Peterson, Don 
Peterson, Dwight & Sherry 
Pfaff, Larry & Kathy 
Pierre, Bob 
Pudwell, Bill & Cindy 
Raisch, Les & Ann 
Rask, Greg & Leslie 
Rayman, Scott & Janet 
Regal, Ron & Jean 
Reich, Ron & Nancy 
Reier, David & Sharon 
Reier, Mike & Margaret 
Reiter, Lisa & Patrick 
Ress, Mary 
Reynolds, Ken & Tish 
Richters, Roger & Charyl 

Robbins, Rich & Kelly 
Rodi, Don & Marlys 
Rogers, Greg & Leanne 
Rudebusch, Heather & Marlin 
Ruud, Robert & Sharon 
Schaumburg, Bernie & Trudi 
Schlieff, Harry & Sandy 
Schloesser, Rod & Pat 
Schuller, John & Grace 
Schultz, Dan & Marsha 
Schwengler, Dean & Carol 
Sekeres, John 
Shoop, Jim & Linda 
Simpson, Jeff & Sherry 
Sims, Jerry & Margaret 
Smith, Dave & Tami 
Smith, Marlene 
Snesrud, David & Linda 
Snyder, Richard & Susan Tyra 
Solstad, Jon 
Stanchfield, Vic & Bert 
Stange, Mark & Cynthia 
Stepanek, Thomas & Rosemary 
Stevenson, Matt & Nancy 
Stuhr, Stu & Kippy 
Styrbicki, Tom & Dona 
Sweazey, Esther 
Sweazey, John & Connie 
Switala, Kevin & Kari 
Theno, Robert & Ann 
Thon, Paul & Jan 
Toth, Dennis & Nancy 
Wacker, Lynnette & Ralph 
Wahl, Barb 
Wahl, Carol 
Wahl, Eric & Lynette 
West, Jon & Terry 
Wheeler, C David & Marilyn 
Wheeler, Mark & Audrey 
White, Chuck & Laura 
Whiteley, Bill & Becca 
Whiteley, Margaret 
Whiteley, Terry & Diane 
Wilder, Sue 
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Lake Washburn Association  
20_____ MEMBERSHIP / CONTRIBUTION FORM 

                                  Annual Membership Dues: $25.00* (Jan. 1 - Dec. 31) 

____ New     ____ Renewal     ____ Contribution Only    
 
Name               
 
Email Address               
 
Permanent Address             
 
     City/State                          Zip      Phone # _______________________  
 
Lake Address              
 
     City          Zip     Phone #      
 
Winter Address (If different from above)             
 
City/State            Zip       I will be at this address from      until   . 
 

I am interested in participating as marked:  
___ Aquatic Invasive Species Prevention & Treatment      ___ Board Position      ___ Buoys       

___ County Road 48 Cleanup      ___ Water Quality Testing      ___ Water Patrol       

 
I would like to make an additional donation* in the amount of $    to support:  

   _____ General Fund           _____ Aquatic Invasive Species Prevention and Treatment      TOTAL ENCLOSED $ __________ 

Mail completed form to: Lake Washburn Association, Box 26, Outing, MN 56662   
     

*Memberships and additional donations are tax deductible.   Additional donations will be used in the  
prevention and treatment of Aquatic Invasive Species unless otherwise instructed. 

PLEASE  

RENEW  

YOUR MEMBERSHIP  

OR  

JOIN  

TODAY! 

TREASURER’S NOTES  by Linda Snesrud 

T he final 2015 membership total was 211.  This breaks 
down as follows:  

   2013-14 membership renewals—192 
   Renewals of 2012 memberships or earlier—11 
   New memberships—8 
We hope that these 211 members and the  (35) 2014 members 
who did not renew their support in 2015 will do so in 2016.   
 
Additional contributions totaling $8,575 were received from 
83 individuals, the Virginia Wheeler memorial, and a memori-
al for Judd Person.   
 
Thank you to all for your support and generous contributions. 
 
Additionally we would like to welcome the following new 
property owners and their families: 
 
 Eric & Leanne Beebe & Thomas Brostrom of Ham Lake, 

MN—Fehrs Drive 

 Laurie Brodrsen of Minneapolis, MN—Coontail Drive 

 Frederick & Mavis Flemig of Waconia, MN—Lois Lane 

 Glen Goodwin & Vicki Lipstreuer of Lakeside Park, 
KY—Lake Washburn Road 

 Terri & Dave Green of Stillwater, MN—Birch Bay 

 Wade & Gina Horkey of Stacy, MN—Birch Bay 

 Greg & Teresa Liesener of Savage, MN—Birch Bay 

 Donald & Alyca Judge of Rogers, MN—Eastburn Road 

 Dave & Kathy Smith of Lakeville, MN—Sundew Trail 

 Kenneth & Kathleen Stokes of Minneapolis, MN—
Sundew Trail  
As it is important to keep our owner database current,  

please let me (or another board member) know if you are 
aware of  any new owners or properties that are for sale. 

(See page 2 for contact information.) 

A lake is the landscape’s most 
beautiful and expressive feature. 

It is earth’s eye; looking into 
which the beholder measures the 

depth of his own nature.  

~Henry David Thoreau  
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PERMIT NO. 23 

KNOW THE LAW: You may not… 

 Transport watercraft without removing the drain plug. 

 Arrive at lake access with drain plug in place. 

 Transport aquatic plants, zebra mussels, or other prohibited species on any roadway. 

 Launch a watercraft with prohibited species attached. 

 Transport water from Minnesota lakes or rivers. 

 Release bait into the water. 


